| Seat | |
|------|--|
| No. | |
| | |

B.A. LL.B. (Semester - I) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 Political Science - I

Political Theory and Organization (23605102)

Day & Date: Monday, 15-04-2024 Time: 09:00 AM To 12:00 PM

Instructions: 1) All questions are compulsory.

2) Figures to the right indicate full marks.

Part – A

Q.1 Solve. (Any Five)

- a) Define state and explain essential elements of state.
- **b)** Write features of socialism and explain various types of socialism.
- c) Explain Gandhiji's idea of Satyagraha.
- **d)** Explain basic principles of liberalism.
- e) Explain features of Quasi-federal government.
- f) Write features of presidential types of government with merit and demerit.
- g) Write various types of executive and explain functions of executive.
- h) Define public opinion and explain various agencies of public opinion.

Part – B

Q.2 Solve. (Any Four)

- a) Write various type of government.
- b) Explain the concept of Sarvodaya.
- c) Write features of totalitarian state.
- d) Distinguish between political and legal sovereignty.
- e) Write functions of Judiciary.
- f) Write various types of representation.

Max. Marks: 80

60

Set

| Seat | | | |
|------|-------|--|--|
| No. | | | |
| | - | | |

B.A. LL.B. (Semester - I) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 Sociology - I (23605103)

Day & Date: Thursday, 18-04-2024 Time: 09:00 AM To 12:00 PM

Instructions: 1) All questions are compulsory.

2) Figures right indicate full marks.

Q.1 Write broad answer any five out of eight. (5×12)

- a) What is Social Control and explain importance and means of Social Control?
- **b)** Discuss theories of Society.
- c) What is family institution, explain its function and various types of family?
- d) What is Social Change, explain its characteristics and factors of Social Change?
- e) Discuss in detail Sociology is a science.
- f) What is Socialization and discuss various agencies of Socialization?
- **g)** What is marriage institution and explain its various functions and type of marriage?
- **h)** Describe Social Group and explain their characteristic and kinds of Social Group.

Q.2 Write Short answer any four out of six. (4×5)

- a) Define Formalistic and synthetic School of Thought.
- **b)** Discuss Individual and Society.
- c) Religion Institution
- d) Social role and social status
- e) Culture
- f) Observation Method

Max. Marks: 80

60

Set |

Max. Marks: 80

B.A.LL.B. (Semester - I) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 Legal Language (23605104)

Day & Date: Saturday, 20-04-2024 Time: 09:00 AM To 12:00 PM

Instructions: 1) All questions are compulsory.

2) Figures to the right indicate full marks.

Part – A

Q.1 Solve. (Any Five).

Seat

No.

- 1) Explain the stages of criminal trial.
- 2) What is the importance of Legal Language and command over Language to Legal profession?
- Explain modes of transfer of poverty
 (a) Sale (b) Gift (c) Lease (d) mortgage.
- 4) Explain the movable and immovable properties with examples.
- 5) What is meant by Evidence and Proof? State kinds of evidence.
- 6) Explain Natural law and Positive law, substantive and procedural law.
- 7) Explain the maxim
 - a) 'Actus non facit reum nisi mens sit rea'
 - b) Actio personalis moritur cum persona.
- 8) Write in details the classification of criminal courts.

Part – B

Q.2 Solve. (Any Four).

- A) Explain Legal and ordinary meaning of the following:
 - 1) Wrong
 - 2) Offender
 - 3) Tresspass
 - 4) Person
- B) What is meant by cognizable and non-cognizable offences?
- **C)** Explain the terms prima facie, ad-interim, de-facto, ultra virus.
- D) Explain the maxim 'Res IPSA Loquitor'.
- **E)** Explain the phrases plaint, written statement.
- **F)** Write note on plaintiff, defendant, Appellant, Respondent.

60

| | | | | SLR-EB-4 |
|-------------|-------|------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------|
| Seat No. | | | | Set P |
| В. | A. L | .L.B | 8. (Semester - I) (New) (CBCS) Examination: Marc English-I (23605101) | h/April-2024 |
| | | | uesday, 23-04-2024 M To 12:00 PM | Max. Marks: 80 |
| Instru | uctio | ons: | All questions are compulsory. Figures to the right indicate full marks. | |
| Q.1 | A) | | oose the correct alternative. M.K. Gandhiji sails for Durban on the invitation of a) Dada Abdulla b) Mavji Dave c) Joshiji d) Mr. Lely | 05 |
| | | 2) | Gandhiji published articles in his 'Young India' a) 4 b) 5 c) 3 d) 2 | |
| | | 3) | Gandhiji was the editor and Mahadev Desai was publisher of a) Young India b) Kasari c) New India d) Examiner | of |
| | | 4) | What is the full name of M.K. Gandhi? a) Mohandas Karamchand Gandhi b) Karamchandji c) Both d) None | |
| | | 5) | M.K Gandhi died in a) 30 Jan 1948 b) 30 Jan 1949 c) 30 Jan 1950 d) 30 Jan 1952 | |
| | B) | Ch | oose the correct parts of speech of the underlined words | s. 05 |
| | | 1) | l will wait near the <u>garden.</u> a) Verb b) Noun c) Adverb d) Pronoun | |
| | | 2) | l am happy to live <u>here</u> . a) Preposition b) Adjective c) Adverb d) No noun | |
| | | 3) | Rohan <u>challenged</u> him. a) Noun b) Pronoun c) Verb d) Adjective | |
| | | 4) | The <u>other</u> children took their home. a) Noun b) Pronoun c) Adjective d) Verb | |
| | | 5) | Sit down <u>and</u> rest a while. a) Interjection b) Noun c) Conjection d) Verb | |

05

| C) | Ch | oose the correct Prepositions. | | |
|----|-----|--------------------------------------------------|----------|-------------|
| · | 1) | My brother is coming Mond a) on c) to | b) | at None |
| | 2) | The train is due 12.15 a.m. a) on c) since | b) d) | at None |
| | 3) | It's been showing morning. a) since c) up | | on None |
| | 4) | Sita went upstairs. a) by c) at | | for None |
| | 5) | He should take care health. a) of c) on | b) | at None |
| A) | Rea | ad the following passage carefull | y an | Id ansv |

Q.2 A) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given 10 below it.

Man's earliest inventions we know very little. The first may have been the use of a stone to crack a nut. The next was possibly the use of to stick to strike on enemy. Once man found that sticks and stones were useful, it was only a step further to the making of a crude weapon by fastening a stone to the end of a stick.

Man used sticks and stones long before he dared to meddle with fire, for the early men like all wild creatures dreaded the fire. Fire of course existed, for lightning must sometimes have set the forests ablaze just as it does today, and in those days volcanoes were much more active them they are now.

Questions:

- 1) What was the man's earliest invention?
- 2) What was the man's next invention?
- 3) Why didn't man tame fire as early as he came to know the use of sticks and stones?
- 4) What was there to show that fire existed long, long ago?
- 5) Who was the greatest of early inventors?

| | B) | Make a precise of the above passage into one third of its length and suggest a suitable title to it. | 05 |
|-----|----|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----|
| Q.3 | A) | Write an essay on one of the following topics. 1) Woman as a Lawyer 2) Child Labour 3) Human Rights | 10 |
| | B) | Answer the following questions. (Any two) What did Mr. Frederick Pincult advice Gandhiji? | 10 |

- 2) What is the opinion of Gandhiji about lawyer?
- 3) Why are Gandhiji's thoughts on law and lawyers?

| 08 |
|----|
|----|

| Q.4 | A) | Analyses the following sentences. (Any four) 1) The old man is tall. 2) Mahesh is a nice doctor. 3) The principal of run college had organized a camp. 4) Why are you so late? 5) I am here to teach English. 6) I waited for a hour and then left. | 08 |
|-----|----|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----|
| | B) | Write a letter on one of the following topics. 1) Write a letter to your friend, congratulating to her for marriage. OR 2) Write a letter to the Editor of newspaper about the irregular water supply in your area. | 07 |
| Q.5 | A) | Do as Directed. (Any Five) 1) I said," I like cooking" (Indirect speech) 2) He goes to market. (Add a question tag) 3) How beautiful she is! (Make it assertive) 4) I am very lucky. (Make it exclamatory) 5) Meena plays Kho -Kho. She plays cricket too. (Not onlybut also) 6) He does his homework daily. (change into negative) | 05 |
| | B) | Correct the following sentences. (Any Five) 1) I gave a pen for her. 2) I bought a watch to him. 3) She made tea us. 4) He lent some money me. 5) They crowned queen her. 6) He did a favour her. | 05 |
| | C) | Write one-word substitution for the following. 1) Murder of oneself. 2) A place where orphans live. 3) The study of language. 4) A study of animals. | 05 |

5) Murder of a man

B.A.LL.B. (Semester - II) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 Economics – I (23605201)

Day & Date: Tuesday, 16-04-2024 Time: 09:00 AM To 12:00 PM

Seat

No.

Instructions: 1) All questions are compulsory.

2) Figures to the right indicate full marks.

PART – A

Write broad answer any 5 out of 8. (5×12)

- **Q.1** Define elasticity of demand. Explain the types of price elasticity of demand.
- Q.2 Define Inflation. What are the courses of Inflation?
- **Q.3** Define commercial bank, explain the functions of commercial bank.
- **Q.4** Explain the Fixed Cast & Variable Cost.
- **Q.5** Define direct & indirect taxes, explain the merits & demerits of indirect taxes.
- **Q.6** Explain the Keyne's Income & employment theory.
- **Q.7** Explain the features of perfect competition.
- Q.8 Explain the law of demand with the help of demand schedule & diagram.

PART – B

Write short answer any 4 out of 6. (4×5)

- a) Say's law of market
- b) Law of supply
- c) Functions of Central Bank
- d) Features of Monopoly Market
- e) Characteristics of under-developed country
- f) Features of monopolistic competition

SLR-EB-5

Set P

Max. Marks: 80

60

SLR-EB-6 Set P

| Seat | |
|------|--|
| No. | |
| | |

B.A. LL.B. (Semester - II) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 Political Science – II

Foundation of Political Obligations (23605202)

Day & Date: Friday, 19-04-2024 Time: 09:00 AM To 12:00 PM

Instructions: 1) All questions are compulsory.

2) Figures to the right indicate full marks.

Part – A

Q.1 Solve the following questions. (Any Five)

- 1) Write an essay on Utilitarianism.
- 2) Define power and explain various sources of power.
- 3) Explain John Locke Social Contract Theory.
- 4) Explain Gandhiji's idea of satyagraha and his idea of political obligation.
- 5) Explain J. J. Rousseau social contract theory and his idea of political obligation.
- 6) Define punishment and explain various types of punishment.
- 7) Explain various factors responsible for contemporary crisis of legitimation.
- 8) Write an essay on problem of obedience to unjust laws.

Part – B

Q.2 Solve the following questions. (Any Four)

- A) Define authority and write various types of authority.
- B) Write a note on Karl Marx concept of class war.
- **C)** Write a note on Max Weber thought on legitimacy.
- D) Write a brief note on promise.
- **E)** Write a brief note on Contract.
- **F)** Write a note on reformative theory of punishment.

Max. Marks: 80

20

| Page | 1 of | 1 |
|------|-------------|---|
|------|-------------|---|

Set

| Seat | |
|------|--|
| No. | |
| | |

B.A.LL.B. (Semester - II) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 Logic and Scientific Method (23605203)

Day & Date: Monday, 22-04-2024 Time: 09:00 AM To 12:00 PM

Instructions: 1) Part A and Part B are compulsory.

2) Figures right indicate full marks.

Part – A

Q.1 Solve. (Any Five).

- 1) Distinguish between truth and validity.
- 2) Explain 'the traditional classification of propositions'.
- 3) Explain the nature of syllogism.
- 4) Explain the truth table of implicative and equivalent proposition.
- 5) Explain the rules of inference in modern logic.
- 6) Explain the square of opposition of proposition.
- 7) Explain the formal grounds of scientific induction.
- Test the validity of the following syllogism by traditional rules or Venn's diagram.
 - a) All animals are mischievous

All monkeys are animals

Therefore, all monkeys are mischievous.

b) All lawyers are liars

No leaders are liars

Therefore, no leaders are lawyers.

Part – B

Q.2 Write Short Answer. (Any Four)

- a) Define logic.
- **b)** What is proposition?
- c) What is mediate inference?
- d) Explain the nature of inductive inference.
- e) What are contrary terms?
- f) What is scientific method?

Max. Marks: 80

60

| Seat No. | | Set P | | | | | |
|--------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| B.A . | B.A. LL.B. (Semester - II) (New) (CBCS) Examination: March/April-2024 English –II (23605204) | | | | | | |
| | ate: Wednesday, 24-04-2024 :00 AM To 12:00 PM | Max. Marks: 80 | | | | | |
| Instruct | ions: 1) All questions are compulsory. 2) Figures to the right indicate full marks. | | | | | | |
| Q.1 A) | Choose the correct preposition. 1) I live He school. a) near b) upon | 05 | | | | | |
| | c) at d) with | | | | | | |
| | 2) A plane is flying the village. | | | | | | |
| | a) above b) over | | | | | | |
| | c) with d) on | | | | | | |
| | 3) My Wallet is to pen.a) nextb) between | | | | | | |
| | c) on d) with | | | | | | |
| | 4) My friend in London. | | | | | | |
| | a) into b) live | | | | | | |
| | c) on d) under | | | | | | |
| | 5) Where are you? | | | | | | |
| | a) from b) off c) on d) of | | | | | | |
| D) | | 05 | | | | | |
| B) | Correct alternative from the following. 1) They in the afternoon. | 05 | | | | | |
| | a) sleep b) sleeps | | | | | | |
| | c) sleeping d) sleeped | | | | | | |
| | 2) I every weekend. | | | | | | |
| | a) run b) ran | | | | | | |
| | c) running d) runs | | | | | | |
| | She love to play basketball. a) play b) played | | | | | | |
| | c) plays d) playing | | | | | | |
| | 4) My sister at the theator. | | | | | | |
| | a) worked b) works | | | | | | |
| | c) work d) working | | | | | | |
| | 5) The sun at the east. | | | | | | |
| | a) rises b) rose c) risen d) risening | | | | | | |
| | ,, | | | | | | |

- Use the correct model auxiliary as per the function provided in the C) brackets.
 - 1) He speck fluent French whe he was s (ability)
 - a) could b) must should c) can
 - d)
 - I open the window? (permission) 2)
 - a) must b) could c) can d) might
 - 3) You try to lose weight (advice)
 - a) should b) must
 - c) might d) will

4) You take off your shoes before you get into the mosque (obligation)

- a) Have to b) should
 - c) must d) will
- 5) Richard coming to see us tomorrow (possibility)
 - a) may be b) must
 - c) will d) would

Q.2 A) Turn the following sentences into direct speech.

- He said "he went for a walk every evening" 1)
- she said "she was watching TV" 2)
- 3) Eva said "she had read that book"
- 4) He said "he had finished his work"
- 5) She said "she would call me from London"

Add question tag. B)

- 1) She is quite short.
- 2) You're from America.
- This train is always late.
- 4) You did your homework.
- 5) We don't often look

10 Q.3 A) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below it.

It is clear that language is used fore more than one purpose. The man who hits this thumbnail with a hammer and utters a string or curse is using language to reline his feeling and needs no audience but himself. But when the philosopher uses language to clarify his ideas on a subject, he is using it as an instrument of thought. When two women gossip over the fence, or two men exchange greetings as they pass in the steet, language is being used to strengthen He bonds between the members of a society.

Language it seems, is a multipurpose instrument one function, however, seems to be basic: language enables us to influences people's behaviour and there by makes human co-operation possible some animals co-operate especially the social animals like bees and ants, but human co-operation is more through, more detailed, more effective than that found anywhere in the animal kingdom this human co-operation would be unthinkable without language.

10

10

Questions:

- 1) Why is language called a multipurpose instrument?
- 2) What are the purpose for which language is used?
- 3) What is the basic function of language?
- 4) How is human co-operation different from co-operation among bees and ants?
- 5) How does a philosopher use language?
- B) Make the precise writing of the above passage and suggest a suitable he05 little to it.

| Q.4 | A) | Write a report on any one of the following.1) Annual day in your college.2) Visit to Bombay Hight court | 08 |
|-----|----|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----|
| | B) | Using the following legal term in your sentences. 1) Capital crime 2) At bar 3) Money bill 4) Act of god 5) Prima – facile 6) Husband wife 7) Jury. | 07 |
| Q.5 | A) | Write an essay on one of the following topics. 1) Right to information. 2) Lok Adalat 3) Principles of natural justice. | 08 |
| | B) | Translate the following passage into marathi. | 07 |

Habits are easily formed especially bad ones, such as over-eating, drinking and smoking one formed they are difficult to be got rid of. Idleness and over-work are also matters of habit. Bad habits must be fought against. They should not be allowed to be formed, one should try to give them up at all cost.

Drinking is universal in cold countries, under the false nation that is a necessity millions of people have begun to do on trichy without it, with great advantage to their health and wealth.